## TOWN OF GENEVA COUNCIL MEETING May 6, 2025 at 6:00 P.M.

Those present were asked to please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.

The meeting was called to order by President Lynn Burry. Roll call showed Council members Andrew Briggs, Stan Ringger, Arlen Mitchel, Agnes Schoch, Clerk-Treasurer, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer and Town Attorney present.

**PRESENT:** General Public: Dick Clutter, Judy Clutter, Phyllis Bickel, Olen Werst, Ryan Lefeld, Esther Kile, Fred Gilbert, Doug Busse, Matthew Leary, Jessica Miller, Greg Zurcher, Andrew Sproles, Duane Booth, Alix Foster, Trent Shaffer

Special Town Council meeting was held to discuss the sewer line in the Schwartz Addition. Representatives from Bunn Excavating and Choice Engineering were on site to answer questions and concerns. Several citizens of the community attended this meeting. The decision was made to replace the old sewer pipe in the Schwartz Addition in the existing location. Work will commence once the plans are drawn up and paperwork is signed by Council President.

Meeting adjourned.

Next Meeting: May 13, 2025 06:30PM

Lynn Burry, President

Arlen Mitchel, Council Member

Agnes Schoch, Council Member

Andrew Briggs, Vice President

Stan Ringger, Council Member

Christina Booth, Clerk Treasurer